Name:
Glen Schjerning

Employer and position:

Department of National Defence, Royal Canadian Navy,
Engineer and Project Manager

-BE Mechanical & Aeronautical Engineering, Carleton, 1987
-Marine Systems, Royal Navel Engineering College,
Plymouth, England, 1991

Employment history:

-Royal Canadian Naval - Engineering Officer 1988-1999
-Chalk River Labs- Reactor Operations Supervision 1999-2001
-CNSC - Reactor Operations Certification Officer 2001-2003
-DND - Engineer & Project Manager 2003 - Present

Participation on PEO Council, committee/task forces, chapters:

-PEO Ottawa Chapter Member since 1996

-Professional Institute of the Public Service Canada (PIPSC) - Two terms as
President of the (eNgineers, aRchitect & land surveyors) NR Group.

-PEO Councillor since 2023. Chaired meetings of the Governance and
Nominations Committee (GNC) and an Ad Hoc Committee of the Council, since
2003

Other professional affiliations and community service:

-DND Commendations for Project Management

-PIPSC Steward of the Year 2014, PIPSC Institute Service Award 2016, PIPSC
Executive of the Year 2019, PIPSC Life Membership Award 2021

-PEO Councillor since 2023.

Years of registration in Ontario: gg.0o

Degree(s), school(s) attended, year(s) of graduation:

Candidate statement:

Glen Schjerning - B.E., P.Eng
Running for re-election as a PEO Councillor-at-Large

A PROFESSIONAL ASSOCIATION RUN BY PROFESSIONAL
ENGINEERS

-| seek to continue to so support PEO in the providing for the licensing
and regulating of Professional Engineers in Ontario. We need to do this
in an efficient, effective and cost-conscious manner. During the last two
years there has been noteworthy improvement with PEOs operations. In
support of this statement, please note that even during these recently
inflationary times, PEO has not and is still not currently entertaining dues
increases.

| wish to continue to support all these efforts.

-I am seeking to continue to support Good Governance, as
demonstrated when by myself Chairing Governance and Nominations
Committee (GNC) meetings, and as the Chair of an Ad Hoc Committee
of the Council, which was tasked with developing and implement
governance policies such as Codes of Conduct. These efforts are all
toward developing and promoting effective professional team work at the
PEO Council. There is still work to be done but we are moving forward.

-I fully support Continued Professional Development (CPD). The current
PEAK program is facing some challenges, and how we manage this
going forward will need to be carefully considered. All suggestions and
feedback are very welcome.

-l am a big fan of the PEO Chapters, and strongly believe the PEO
needs to provide much better engagement with and much greater
support to the PEO Chapters.

Please support me with my re-election as a PEO Councillor-at-Large.

Thank you,
Glen Schjerning




